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BH school board 
holds special meeting

BENTON HARBOR 
— The Benton Harbor 
school board will meet at 
10 a.m. today to hear de-
tailed plans of the bond 
proposal for the proposed 
$51.9 million school cam-
pus.

The presenter will be 
Brendon Pollard, project 
director for Kingscott Ar-
chitects of Kalamazoo. 
The meeting will be at the 
district’s Central Adminis-
tration Building, 636 Pipe-
stone Road, Benton Har-
bor.

The plans would consol-
idate Benton Harbor’s four 
elementary schools into 
one new campus.

LMC hosts MLK    
events for week

BENTON TOWNSHIP 
— Lake Michigan College 
in Benton Township is 
hosting several events hon-
oring Martin Luther King 
Jr. next week.

The 20th annual LMC 
Martin Luther King Jr. 
Celebration and Awards 
Ceremony will be Monday, 
followed by attendees as-
sembling soup for local 
food pantries.

Peace and Justice Series 
presentations will be 12:40-
1:40 p.m. Tuesday, Jan. 27 
and Feb. 3 in the Blue Lec-
ture Hall on the college’s 
Napier campus. James 
Rauner, a peace and justice 
educator, will discuss King 
and the power of nonvio-
lence. 

“The Hundred-Foot 
Journey” will be shown 
12:15-3:15 p.m. Wednes-
day, also in the Blue Lec-
ture Hall. The movie, pro-
duced by Oprah Winfrey, 
centers on cuisines, cul-
tures and confl ict.

Arrest made over 
stolen snowmobiles

SISTER LAKES — A 
former employee of Lakes 
Marine in Keeler Town-
ship allegedly stole several 
snowmobiles and now fac-
es several criminal charges, 
authorities said.

William Elder, 54, Dow-
agiac was arrested this 
week after a 13-month in-
vestigation into the thefts, 
which occurred in Decem-
ber 2013, Van Buren 
County Sheriff’s Sgt. Ron 
Douglas said.

Police were able to re-
cover two of the stolen 
snowmobiles and a stolen 
snowmobile trailer, but 
have not recovered a third 
snowmobile stolen from 
the business at 65780 94th 
Ave., Douglas said. The re-

covered snowmobiles and 
trailer have been returned 
to Lakes Marine.

Elder was arrested 
Wednesday on charges, in-
cluding larceny between 
$1,000 and $20,000, and 
unlawful driving away of a 
vehicle, Douglas said.

Michigan Gas reports 
deceptive marketing

Michigan Gas Utilities 
is reporting that gas mar-
keters from other compa-
nies are in the area solicit-
ing door to door for new 
customers. 

Customers in the Benton 
Harbor area have called 
MGU, reporting that mar-
keters had “MGU” badges 
and paperwork with MGU 
on it. MGU notifi ed local 
authorities and attempted 
to make contact with the 
marketer, but have been 
unsuccessful. 

MGU is reminding peo-
ple that its employees 
would never go door-to-
door soliciting customers; 
that customers should nev-
er give their billing infor-
mation to someone pre-
tending to represent MGU; 
and that customers should 
be cautious in giving utility 
information to anyone at-
tempting to gain it by mis-
representing themselves.

Customers who are sus-
picious of someone repre-
senting himself or herself  
as an MGU employee can 
verify that it is an MGU 
employee by calling 800-
401-6402.

Pagel to serve on 
appropriations panel

LANSING — State Rep. 
Dave Pagel, R-Oronoko 
Township, will serve on the 
House Appropriations 
Committee and chair the 
Appropriations Subcom-
mittee on Corrections in 
the 98th Legislature. In 
these roles, Pagel will have 
a hand in setting parts of 
the state’s multi-billion dol-
lar annual budget.

Pagel, in his second term 
in the House, also will serve 
on the appropriations sub-
committees on the Depart-
ment of Agriculture, 
School Aid and Judiciary.

Body found not 
missing baby

ROSEVILLE (AP) — 
Authorities say the body of 
a newborn boy found in a 
suburban Detroit recycling 
center is not that of a baby 
missing 85 miles away.

Police in Roseville and 
Meridian Township said 
Friday that DNA tests 
show no link between their 
cases.

IN BRIEF

By JULIE SWIDWA
HP Staff Writer

BENTON HARBOR — 
Public safety offi cers were 
continuing their investiga-
tion Friday into what 
caused an early morning 
fi re that destroyed a fami-
ly’s house in Benton Har-
bor.

Fire Marshal Steve John-
son said the 3:15 a.m. blaze 
leveled the two-story, sin-
gle-family house at 676 
Highland Ave. owned by 
Rahim Abdullah. Johnson 
said a woman and two girls 
in the house at the time of 
the fi re escaped unharmed.

Johnson said the fi re ap-
pears to have started on the 
second fl oor but as of  Fri-
day afternoon he did not 
know the cause. He said he 
does not suspect foul play 
or anything suspicious.

The 911 call came in at 
3:14 a.m., the fi re depart-
ment was dispatched at 
3:15 and crews arrived at 
the scene at 3:17, Johnson 
said. He said off-duty and 
reserve public safety offi -

cers were called and there 
were nine offi cers on the 
scene. 

Having determined that 
everyone was out of  the 
house, fi refi ghters attacked 
the fi re from outside the 
structure.

“When we got there 
heavy fl ames were showing 
from the roof,” Johnson 
said. He said that the roof 
fell in.

“It was like a sandwich 
when the roof collapsed. 
The structure was seriously 
compromised, leaning 
heavily to the right. We 
worked from ladders out-
side the house. No one was 
sent on the roof or inside 
the structure, or in the col-
lapse zone.”

Firefi ghters were at the 
scene until 11:11 a.m. due 
to numerous hot spots 
sandwiched  between the 
roof and the basement, 
Johnson said.

There were no injuries to 
public safety offi cers or ci-
vilians, he said.

Contact: jswidwa@thehp.com, 
932-0359, Twitter: @HPSwidwa

Fire destroys Benton Harbor house

Mark Parren / HP correspondent

Benton Harbor public safety officers responded to an early Friday fire that destroyed the Rahim Abdullah house at 676 Highland 
Ave. There were no injuries to occupants or firefighters.

By HP STAFF

ST. JOSEPH — Upton 
Middle School was locked 
down for a short time Fri-
day while police investigat-
ed a suspicious and threat-
ening note found in a boy’s 
rest room.

Lincoln Township Police 
Chief Dan Sullivan said po-
lice were called at about 2 

p.m. after the note was 
found. Police and school of-
fi cials said the note, which 
made reference to a bomb, 
appeared to have been writ-
ten by a student. The school 
serves sixth, seventh and 
eighth graders.

Police searched the build-
ing with the help of school 
offi cials and nothing was 
found. Students were al-

lowed to leave school at the 
regular time. A bomb-sniff-
ing dog from the Berrien 
County Sheriff’s Depart-
ment searched the building 
and surrounding area and 
found nothing, Sullivan 
said.

In a notifi cation to par-
ents, Upton Principal Chad 
Mandarino said the letter 
did not contain a specifi c 

threat and appeared to have 
been written by a student. 
Dismissal from school was 
monitored by school offi -
cials and police, Mandarino 
told parents.

The investigation is con-
tinuing and anyone with in-
formation is asked to call 
the Lincoln Township Po-
lice, 429-2444, or Crime 
Stoppers, 800-342-STOP.

Threat prompts school lockdown
ST. JOSEPH SCHOOLS

By ANDREW LERSTEN
HP Staff Writer

SOUTH HAVEN — South Haven 
Township offi cials continue to study 
buying a new Township Hall, but 
aren’t giving out too many details 
yet.

The Township Board this week 
voted to authorize Supervisor Ross 
Stein to negotiate for the purchase of 
the proposed new hall and the sale of 
the current hall at the corner of Blue 
Star Highway and M-140.

Action came after a closed ses-
sion.

Stein said a company is interesting 
in buying the Township Hall and us-
ing it for a manufacturing and retail 
outlet.

He would not disclose more details 
about the possible sale, nor disclose 
the location of the building being 
considered for the new hall.

“(The board) authorized me to sign 
a purchase agreement, if it’s good for 
the township. But it has to be priced 
right,” Stein said Thursday.

In order for things to move for-
ward, Stein said it depends on how 
much the township would have to 
spend.

“In an ideal world, it wouldn’t cost 
us anything (to sell the hall and move 
into the new one). But I think it’s un-
realistic to think we could cover 100 
percent of the cost,” he said.

Renovations would be needed at 
the new building, and parking would 
have to be added there, he said. The 
proposed new hall only has about 15 
parking spots, but would need 55, he 
said. 

Furthermore, the township would 
need to install a secure, fi reproof 
vault room to hold township records, 
he said.

The Township Hall formerly 
housed a plumbing supply business, 
and offi cials said it is underused and 
costs about $10,000 annually to 
maintain. The township has used the 
hall since 1970, Stein said.

Contact: alersten@TheHP.com, 932-0357, Twitter 
@HPLersten

Officials find 
hall they like 
However, they are not 
saying where it is located

SOUTH HAVEN TWP.

By BECKY KARK
For the Herald-Palladium

BANGOR — A veteran Bangor 
Board of Education member will 
lead the group this year.

During their organizational meet-
ing Monday, school board members 
unanimously chose Mike Hescott as 
president. He replaces Kurt Doroh, 
who left the school board in De-
cember after not seeking re-elec-
tion.

Hescott has served as a school 
board member since 2001, and the 
past 10 years as treasurer.

He said he wants to tackle two dif-
fi cult issues — dwindling student en-
rollment and an ongoing defi cit.

“We need to retain our students 
and get our budget defi cit under con-
trol,” Hescott said.

Bangor schools carries a general 
fund defi cit of $462,000 and has until 
2018 to eliminate it, according to the 
fi ve-year defi cit elimination plan it 
submitted to the Michigan Depart-
ment of Education.

Bangor’s budget woes were com-
pounded earlier this year when the 
school district experienced a loss of 

66 students. As a result it lost about 
$500,000 in state aid. To ease the loss, 
the district laid off eight staff mem-
bers, which is expected to save 
$233,000 annually.

Joining Hescott as board offi cers 
are new Vice President Ruth Fuentes, 
Secretary Dwight Click and new 
Treasurer Sarah Gray. The school 
board welcomed new members Der-
ek Babcock and Betsy Finch, who 
were elected in November.

In other school board news, mem-
bers unanimously voted to increase 
pay for substitute teachers. Effective 
this month, the pay will increase from 
$75 to $90 per day; $50 for a half day 
and $100 per day for subs who are 
given extended teaching assignments. 
Other school districts in the Van Bu-
ren Intermediate School District are 
also increasing pay for subs, said 
Bangor Superintendent Dennis Pa-
quette. 

They are doing so to compete with 
neighboring school districts who of-
fer more pay to attract substitute 
teachers.

“If we don’t approve this we won’t 
get subs. They’ll go to other districts,” 
Paquette said.

Bangor school picks 
Hescott to lead panel

By DEBRA HAIGHT
HP Correspondent

EAU CLAIRE — The Eau Claire 
school board has a new president, 
and the school district will soon have 
a new varsity football coach.

The board this week elected Trust-
ee David Sprague as president in a 
unanimous vote, replacing Darrell 
Ferguson. Ferguson led the board 
for several years.

The board re-elect Anita Harner 
as treasurer.

New board members David Dustin 
and Tom Ferry were sworn in this 
week along with Ferguson and Harn-
er, who were re-elected in Novem-
ber.

Dustin and Ferry replace Connie 
Harmon and Sue Vandenburg, who 
lost in November. 

Ferry’s swearing in was done a 

short time after the other three be-
cause the board had to fi rst accept 
his resignation as varsity football 
coach.

The other board offi cers for 2015 
are Ferguson as vice president and 
David Krugh as secretary. Vanden-
burg had been board vice president 
last year and Harmon board secre-
tary.

In addition to being football coach, 
Ferry was a longtime administrator 
and teacher before his retirement last 
year. He joins his brother, Tim Ferry, 
on the school board.

Board members didn’t vote to hire 
a new football coach, but approved 
other coaching appointments. John 
Carr will be the new eighth grade 
girls basketball coach, Kodie 
Kiessling, seventh grade basketball, 
and Samuel Sanchez, middle school 
wrestling.

Sprague to lead EC school board
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